

Gunnison Valley Transportation Planning Region Meeting Special MMOF Meeting October 29, 2024

- 1. CALL TO ORDER and INTRODUCTIONS Meeting was called to order at 1:30 p.m.
 - a. Vince Rogalski (Chair, GVTPR & Statewide Transportation Advisory Committee), Michelle Haynes (Region 10), Patty Gabriel (Region 10 RGN), Mark Rogers (CDOT R3), Timothy Funk (CDOT R5), Medora Bornhoft (CDOT MMOF Program), Phile von Hake (CDOT MMOF), Colleen Hannon (Gunnison County Alternate), Kris Holstrom (San Miguel County), Mike Bordogna (San Miguel County Manager), Cody Tusing (City of Gunnison), Carl Holm (Town of Cedaredge), Laura Pucket Daniels (Gunnison County), David Averill (SMART), Jim Lobe (Town of Mtn Village), Preston Niell (Town of Ridgway), Joe Dillsworth (Town of Telluride), Wendall Koontz (Delta County Commissioner), Jim Loebe (Town of Mountain Village), Troy Russ (Crested Butte), Tyler Schumaker (City of Delta)
- 2. MMOF Program Overview: Discussion of program goals, eligible projects, eligible applicants, and match requirements. Information is available at CDOT webpage: <u>Multimodal Transportation and Mitigation Options Fund (MMOF) Colorado Department of Transportation</u>
- 3. Discussion of Funding Availability: It was suggested that the committee consider allocating all remaining funding available thru FY 2028, as the amount is smaller than the previous round, and less funds may not be sufficient for successful project.
- 4. Discussion of Schedule for Call for Projects, Review and Award: the committee reviewed the proposed schedule and adjusted. Draft applications will be due to CDOT MMOF email by December 6 and final applications due (after CDOT review) by January 24, 2025, and voting at the February 13 GVTPR meeting. A schedule will be sent out with the call for projects.
- 5. Discussion of Evaluation Sheet: the committee discussed the scoring criteria and made adjustments to the evaluation scores and ratings to reflect GVTPR priorities. The final scoring sheet will be sent with the call for projects email.
- 6. Discussion of scoring committee: need for members to score applications. If a jurisdiction is submitting an application, they may have a representative on the committee to score other applications, but will not be able to score their own application. Several members offered to participate in the scoring committee including: Colleen Hanson, Vince Rogaski, Wendall Koontz, Jim Loebe and David Averill if needed. CDOT representatives will participate in the process, but will not vote on the final allocations. Other GVTPR members may be added if they express interest. All applicants will be requested to attend the final scoring meeting in the event the scoring committee has questions regarding the application.
- 7. Next GVTPR Meeting: November 14, 2024 1:30-4:00 p.m. (Planning Meeting #2)
- 8. Meeting adjourned at 2:45 pm